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Principal's Comment 
 

Gardens 
Check out our new gardens – they look brilliant!! 
 
BoomTec 
A reminder about the BoomTec meeting tonight at 7:00pm in the Level 3 area for all parents of Year 4 & 5 stu-
dents. It’s very important  that we have parent support for this. Hope to see you there. 
 

Classes for 2015 
I am delighted to announce our staffing for 2015. 
Level 1 – Linda Drew, Julie Hauenschild 
Level 2 – Ann Turnbull, Beth Whitehead, Bianca Closter, Matt Elliott 
Level 3 – David McManamon, Amanda Dunn, Christi Van Haaster 
Level 4 – Ange Costigan, Lynley Forrester, Lauren Heywood 
LOTE – Charles Addison 
PE/Performing Arts (Level 3&4) – Simon Datson 
Visual Arts – Leeanne Carruthers 
Performing Arts (Level 1&2) – Karin Ireland 

 

Christi Van Haaster, a staff member at the former Croydon South PS, will be returning to us next year from family 
leave. Christi is an experienced teacher and will be a fabulous addition to our staff. Lauren Overton will be retiring 
on the 3rd of December, but will be with us for the remainder of the year. Dianne Crough is enjoying life so much 
she has decided not to return to Tinternvale in the future – good luck Di! 

 

Election Day – 29th November 

We will once again run a BBQ and coffee stand outside the Gym on Election Day. This was a huge hit at the last 
election. Of course we will once again ask parents to give us a small amount of time during the day to assist with 
this. If you can give some time please fill out the tear off slip and send it back to school. 

We need helpers for the following times: 

8:00am – 9:00am – 2 helpers 

10:00am – 11:00am – 1 helper 

11:00am – 12:00pm – 2 helpers 

12:00pm – 1:00pm – 2 helpers 

1:00pm – 2:00pm – 3 helpers 

2:00pm – 3:00pm – 2 helpers 

It is very easy to assist and we only ask an hour of your time to raise much needed funds for our school. 
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Cadbury Tour 
The annual tour of the Cadbury 
factory is coming up on        
Wednesday 19th of November at 
10:00am. If you would like to go 
please leave your name at the 
office. Please note that children 
are not permitted and you must 
wear closed toe shoes. 

Kerrie 

 

TPS Fete 2015! 
2015 Fete time is fast approaching 
and we need to organise a         
subcommittee. Joining a           
committee is a great way to get 
involved in the school and can be 
very rewarding. It is also one of the 
best ways to meet other parents 
within the school community.  

This will be a short term            
committee that wraps up after the 
conclusion of the Fete. Please let 
the office know if you’re interested 
or see one of the P&F committee 
members.  

Many hands make light work, so 
why not get involved and make the 
2015 Fete a great success. This is a 
major fundraiser for our school, 
don’t forget it’s your children that 
benefit from the success of the 
Fete. 

 

Fruit Helpers 
We are in need of more helpers to 
prepare fruit on Thursday morning. 
Please meet at the staffroom from 
9:00am. 

 

Yarra Valley Water 
Drink Bottles 
We are selling Yarra Valley Water, 
BPA free, dishwasher safe 600ml 
drink bottles at the school office. 
Only $3.50 each. Be quick, limited 
numbers available!  

Building Works 
At some stage before the end of 
the year, two of the old portables 
will be dismantled and moved 
away. This will cause some         
disruption to the way you enter 
the school but will only be for a 
short time. I will provide more    
details,  such as a start date, when 
they are known. 

Between now and then we need to 
clear out the buildings. There is a 
lot of stuff that will be free for    
anyone to take if they want it. All 
the free stuff will be put out on the 
nature strip for a couple of days 
before being taken away as        
rubbish. If you see items out there, 
feel free to take them away. 

 

Maroondah Festival  
Thanks you so much to everyone 
involved in the Maroondah Festival 
last Sunday. The Choirs and       
Percussion Group performed     
brilliantly and were a credit to our 
school. Thanks to Beth Stephen 
and Simon Datson for preparing 
the students and to Simon Datson 
for leading them on the day. To the 
parents who manned the stall and 
ran around the day before (special 
mentions to Paula Llewellyn, Erina 
Wotherspoon and Su Pettitt) and 
the staff who came along to      
support – thank you. 

 
Save The Date - East 
Ringwood Festival – 
6th December 
Last year we had a small group of 
roving carol singers performing at 
this festival. The good news is that 
we have been invited back to     
perform. Watch out for further 
details in next week’s Tintalk.  

 

Students of the Week 
07/11//2014 
1A  Tom Boy C 

1B  Aimee T 

2A  Jasper L 

2B  Claire P 

2D  David W 

3B  Peter Mc 

3C  Hayley B 

4A  Ailin K 

4B  Declan E 

4C  Paris K 

4D  Peter S 

 

Thank you 
A big thank you to all the families 

and parents who helped with our 

Cup Cake Stall at the Maroondah 

Festival on Sunday.  

Llewellyn, Swaine, Goodall, Easton,             

Hammersley, Thompson, McDon-

ald, Pretty, Conroy, Pettitt,       

Wotherspoon, Buchanan, O’Neill, 

Kilmartin, Hulbert, Hine,              

Konstantinou, Nicholson, Wake, 

McCracken Wood, Stubbings,     

Butler, Linda Drew, Ange Costigan, 

Ann Turnbull, Kerrie and Jo. 

Thank you to all the families who 

donated icing mixture and           

decorations. 

And a special thank you to Paula 

Llewellyn for coordinating the stall 

for the day. 

 
Lost Property 
Please come and have a look in the 
lost property if your child has     
misplaced uniform items. We     
currently have heaps in there, a lot 
with names on them. 

 



Ice Creams  
Grade 6  will be selling ice creams in 
the Gym Canteen to raise money 
for their Graduation. They will be 
selling these on Wednesdays and 
Thursdays for $1 each.  No Credit! 

 Maximum of 2 ice creams per per-
son per day. (Even when buying for 

a friend!)  

Maths Problems of the Week 

 
Dough Raiser for TPS!! 

Shop at Bakers Delight Heathmont, 
quote #3135 and a percentage of 

all sales will be  donated to Tintern-
vale Primary School.      Loyalty 
cards with #3135 on them are         

available at the school office. En-
courage all your family and friends 
to get involved and remember to 

quote #3135. 

Prep – Year 2- Big Dog, Little Dog 

 

Woof is a big dog. Yap is a little dog. 

Emma has 16 dog biscuits to give to the 

two dogs. 

She gave Woof 4 more biscuits than Yap. 

How many biscuits did each dog get? 

Years 3 – 6 – Zios and Zepts 
 
On the planet Vuv there are two sorts of 

creatures. The Zios have 3 legs and the 

Zepts have 7 legs.  

 

The great planetary explorer Nico, who first 

discovered the planet, saw a crowd of Zios 

and Zepts. He managed to see that there was 

more than one of each kind of creature be-

fore they saw him. Suddenly they all rolled 

over onto their backs and put their legs in 

the air. 

He counted 52 legs. How 

many Zios and how many 

Zepts were there? 

 

Do you think there are any different answers 

to this that would work? 

Changes to          
Scholastic Book Club 
ordering 

Scholastic is launching LOOP 
(Linked Online Ordering and       
Payment) platform for parents. 

This online site allows parents to 
order their own book club items 
(through their child’s class) and pay 
for their order by credit card. 

You will be guided through the new 
ordering process when you click on 
‘order’ via the parent payments 
option of the Scholastic website. 

Book club orders that are paid by 
cash or cheque remain                  
unchanged- continue to send these 
into school. 

Issue #8 is the final book club for 
2014. 

Orders due Wednesday 19th        
November. Late orders cannot be 
accepted. 

Main Event 
Level 4’s Main Event is raising   
money for The Make-A-Wish    
Foundation. Our group is a running 
a chocolate game. We would      
appreciate it if families can donate 
a 220g block of chocolate. Please 
leave your donations at the office.  

  

Open Garage Sale 
27A Gracedale Ave, Ringwood East. 
Glassware, Collectables 
Bits & Pieces 
Kids toys, games 
Books, magazines 
Paintings 
Clothing 
Furniture 
Misc, etc: 
Please contact Bernadette or Leigh 
on 0474 133 536. We will be       
running the Garage Sale until      
everything is sold. 



November 2014 
Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

     1 2 

3 4 
Melbourne Cup 
Day 

5 6 
Whole School 
Sports morning 

 

7 
Senior Choir @ 
assembly 
 
Prep Transition 
2:30—3:15pm  
 

8 9 
Maroondah     
Festival 

10 11 
Remembrance 
Day 
 
Service for 
School Captains 

12 13 
Whole School     
Transition       
12:45—1:40 
 
BoomTec Meeting 
for next years grade 
5 & 6 parents 
7:00pm 

14         
Prep Incursion 
 
Prep Transition 
2:30—3:15pm 

15 16 

17 
B & G 6:30pm  
Edu 7:30pm 

18 19 
Cadbury Tour  
10:00am 
 
PRF 7:30pm 

20 
Whole School      
Transition       
12:45—1:40 

21         
- L4 Main Event  
11:30am-12:30pm 
- Junior Choir @ 
assembly 
- Prep Transition 
2:30—3:15pm    
- Levels 1,2 & 3 
Discos 

22 23 

24 
Finance 6:00pm 
School Council 
7:00pm 

25 26 
Prep Infomation 
Night 7:30pm 

27         
Junior Rockers   
Concert 6:00pm 
(students arrive at 
5:30pm) 
 

Whole School      
Transition       
12:45—1:40 

28        
Prep Transition 
2:30—3:15pm 
 
Twilight working 
bee 

29 
State Election    
          
BBQ 

30 



December 2014 
Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

1 2 
Level 2 Excursion             
Scienceworks 

 

3 
Curriculum Day 

4 
Whole School      
Transition         
12:45—1:40 

5 
Level 2  Sleepover 
 
BOOMTEC 

6 7 

8 
School Council 
Dinner 

9          
2015 Prep 
Parent/Teacher      
Interviews 
 
Students go to 2015 
classes. Grade 6 
students go to their 
future SC 

10 
Parent Helpers 
Morning Tea 

11 12 
Awards          
Assembly           
 
Carols Night 

13 14 

15 16 
Reports go home 

17 
Grade 6           
Graduation 

18  20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

19 
 

Last day of term 

Assembly 
1:00pm  

 
Finish 1:30pm 







TINTERNVALE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

Election Day BBQ – 29th November 

o Yes! I would love to assist on the Election Day BBQ 

o 8:00am – 9:00am  o 9:00am – 10:00am  o 10:00am – 11:00am 

o 11:00am – 12:00pm  o 12:00pm – 1:00pm  o 1:00pm – 2:00pm 

o 2:00pm – 3:00pm 

 

Parent Name: _________________________________   Contact No:__________________________ 

 

Child’s Name:_________________________________ Class: _________________________________ 

 

Thank you so much for your support. 

Pinjarra Kindergarten Night Market 

Monday 24th November 

6:00pm – 9:00pm 

 

 
 
 

Soy candles 

Frozen stall 

Kids summer pj’s  & clothes 

Educational books & games 

Tupperware 

Handmade jewellery 

And many more stalls 

 

More details to follow in next week’s newsletter – if 
you would like to have a stall in the night market – 

please contact Kris 0425 707 997 



CUP CAKES 
FOR SALE 

Want to try something 
like this on the weekend? 

 

 

 

 

or perhaps this...... 

 

 

 

 

 

Be a hit at all your      
Christmas Parties this year 
and have the yummy    
cupcakes provided for you 
to ice up how you like it!! 

We have some left after 
the Maroondah Festival 
which have been snap     
frozen and will keep for a 
good couple of months at 
least in your home       
freezers.   We are now 
offering as frozen to      
parents on Friday 14th  
November and Friday 21st 
November in the morning 
after assembly so you can 
take home – only $1.00  
per cupcake.   



No Wrong Door  

 
 

http://www.nowrongdoor.com.au/ 

 

No Wrong Door - online youth service directory 

 

Young People 

Parents & Caregivers 

Service Professionals 

Schools 

 

Looking for help? 

 

Emergency 

Services who can help immediately when an emergency situation exists. 
When urgent and detailed assistance is required. 

 

Crisis help 

Services that help when you need detailed or focused support on a par-
ticular issue, or there are a lot of problems happening... 

 

Some help 

Services that can help when a problem first appears and does not feel 
too serious yet. 

 

Need some advice 

Social activities, programs and information that can link you in with 
other young people and the local community. 

http://www.nowrongdoor.com.au/

